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EAST MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

JANUARY 26, 2005 

 
Present:  Chairman Steven H. Gross, Jr., Supervisor Barry E. Rudisill, Supervisor David 
L. Naylor, Township Secretary/Treasurer/Manager Terry R. Gingerich, Zoning & Codes 
Enforcement Officer Katrina Musser, Planning Commission members Blaine Rentzel, 
Bob Nace, Ed Hewitt, Mike McCowen, and Mike Scarborough 
 
At a regular meeting held at the East Manchester Township building with a quorum 
present, Chairman Gross opened the meeting at 7:00pm.   
The Pledge of Allegiance was given to the Flag.  
 
Four consulting firms were interviewed for the comprehensive plan. 
The firms were:  Buchart-Horn, C.S. Davidson, Rettew, and Hanover Engineering 
 
After the interview process, discussion was held and it was agreed unanimously to 
proceed with a comp plan.  The inclusion of the Boroughs of Manchester and Mt. Wolf 
was also discussed.  Their inclusion would be beneficial to the whole picture, but the 
choice to participate is up to them.  They will be given the opportunity.   
 
The Board of Supervisors and Planning Commission all agreed to narrow the selection 
to the two firms of C.S. Davidson and Hanover Engineering.   Terry R. Gingerich will 
contact them to inform them of the decision and inquire as to what they want from East 
Manchester Township to assist in the next step of the selection process.   
 
Next meeting will be February 23, 2005 at 7:00pm. 
 
Adjourn:  Motion to adjourn was made by David L. Naylor at 10:20pm.  
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 

Terry R. Gingerich 
Secretary/Treasurer/Manager  
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